
Improvements at Cemetery

A bequest made 
by former Harlanites 
Dick and Barb Nelson 
to the Cemetery 
Foundation to build a 
new sculpted iron east 
gate entrance was 
completed in the 
Fall of 2011. 

	 During the past two years the
 Harlan Cemetery Association has replaced 600’ 
of asphalt with new concrete roadway, removed brick pillars and 
installed fencing along the east entrance. Bequests by former 
area residents Mr and Mrs Everett Atkinson, directly to the 
Cemetery Association made the work possible.
	 In March 2012, the Cemetery Foundation gave a $10,000 
donation to the Cemetery Association to help with the concrete 
roadway expansion planned for 2012. The Foundation continues 
to research the best method of putting the more than 6,400 burials 
online.


